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St Andrew’s Vestry Meeting – March 24, 2020


Warden and Vestry present:  David Blanchard, Christine Benken, Sara Sandberg, Marilyn Cheney, Seth Stewart, Jane Langdon-Gray, Lili Pugh, Cindy Freese, Edie Vaughan, Priscilla Glendinning

Rector:  Suzannah Rohman

1.  Opening Prayer
2. Approval of January minutes – approved.
3. Treasurer’s Report – Ed Ross
a. As of Tuesday, March 17, the operating account balance was about $35,000.  Ed has arranged to transfer funds from a CD if the need arises.  The penalty for doing so is very small.
b. The Finance Committee has been discussing the use of an on-line donation site.  Jennifer Meade knows of one:  the fee is 3% of the amount donated.  Ed will investigate.
c. The question was asked:  have we been received pledges in the mail?  Ed will check with Ann Kash and will track cash balances on a weekly basis.   Vestry will send a letter to the parish encouraging people to send pledges by mail.
4. Coronavirus and St. Andrew’s – Suzannah Rohman
a. Technology
i. 11 to 12 people “attended” Compline on Monday night.
ii. Fran is learning to use Zoom and will probably be able to do Benedictine tomorrow.
b. Calling Lists
i. Good idea to mention Sunday services when making a call.
ii. Generally, we’re getting good responses from the calls.  There are some people who want to be taken off the lists and some disconnected phones.  There have been some issues surfaced that have been passed to Suzannah
c. Reopening
i. Suzannah will hear from the Dioceses about reopening next Tuesday or Wednesday.  The date May 10 has been floated.  Plans for Easter are to be determined.
ii. We discussed ideas for a reopening celebration.
d. St. Andrew’s committees and staff have really been stepping up, specifically Technology (Sean, Ben, Jim Swan) and Administration (Ann and Jennifer).
5. Solar Farm – David Blanchard
a. David shared information from the Diocese about the Faith Based Community Solar Farm Project.  Concerns were raised about gathering usage information and the need for more information.  It was also pointed out that we are not at this point being asked to sign a contract, simply to express support for the Request for Proposal to move forward.
b. Following the discussion, the Vestry unanimously approved the following:
We, ___, striving to be careful stewards of God’s creation and frugal stewards of our financial resources, hereby signify our desire to purchase our electricity from the proposed Faith Based Community Solar Farm once that project is completed.  We reserve the right to withdraw from participation in this project for any reason before signing a future Power Purchase Agreement.
6. Vestry Retreat – Suzannah Rohman
a. Though we don’t know when things will return to normal, Suzannah suggested we get a date on the calendar.
b. She asked that people send her their available Saturdays in June.
7. Other Business – Our next meeting will be on April 21, unless something comes up before that.
8. Adjournment


Respectfully submitted,

Cindy Freese
